
SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK 

Tuesday-January 25                                  

9:30a Mass/StC                                     

Wednesday-January 26                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

8:30a Mass/SH                                                          

6:30p Parish Council meeting/SH                                                                                                                                         

Thursday-January 27                                                                     

8:30a Christopher Shearin+/SH                                                                                                 

Friday-January 28                                                                                                      

6:30p Mass Sue Molzahn/SH                                                                                      

Saturday-January 29                                                                                                                      

3:30-3:45p Confession/StC           

4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                              

6:00-6:15p Confession/SH              

6:30p Mass Parish Family/SH 

Sunday-January 30                                              

7:30-7:45a Confession/SH             

8:00a Mass Agnes Pfitzner+/SH                                             

10:30a Mass For Vocations to the Priest-

hood & Religious Life/SH                                               

 

Please remember in 

prayer our friends and 

family who cannot be 

with us and are in need 

of our prayers: Sid Bowers, Kevin 

Breesawitz, Tony Giglio, El Wayne 

Harris, Sue Molzahn, Kerrigan     

Presley, Jim Quennoz, Pauline 

Thompson, Jim Young. Those in skilled 

care facilities: Jim Dorweiler, Ann 

Kathka, Earlene Moore, and Dorothy 

Rudd. 

SACRED HEART PARISH         
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

1/16/2022                  

Env/Cks:                                 $2,232.00                    

Plate:                                            201.00  

Maintenance:                               700.00          

Latin America:                               60.00  

Eastern Europe:                              5.00 

The Mirror:                                    20.00 

Mass Offerings:                             30.00 

Total:                                       $3,248.00 

WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART                                                                          
& ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES! 

We’re glad that you are here with us today.  If you would 
like to join our church, or want to know more about our 
parish, please call or stop by the parish office at any time.  

Also, if there is a change in your mailing address or     
contact information, we appreciate having your current mailing address and 
phone numbers. 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO  65613   
417-326-5596       website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                                                                                             
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674            
417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory phone)                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon 417-326-5596 jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.                                             
The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. 

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION                                          
Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237   Classes meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through Adult.       

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 
6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on the 
3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room.  
Contact Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694.                                                                     
(St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month after Mass.                 
Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with          
dinner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 for 
information. 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by                       
appointment. 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for  
marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the      
Catholic church meet on Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Deacon Jim. 

CELEBRATING 75 YEARS!   1946-2021 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  Please 

remember those in our parish who 

are sick and are unable to be with 

us especially: Robert Agee, Myrna   

Bressner, Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, 

Ann Kathka, Sue Molzahn, Annette       

Petrone.  If you need to call for prayers, 

please call Alice 754-8447, Paula          

754-8067 or   Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ ST. CATHERINE      

1/16/2022  No Mass This Day 

Env./Loose Checks:                         $   0.00                                                                      

Plate:                                                     0.00  

Maintenance:                                         0.00         

Seminary/Retired Clergy:                     0.00 

Total:                                                $    0.00 

 

 

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS 

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help support 
Venelisha Teresa Anthony.  Each month 
we send her $22. 

 

UPC Labels: Our parish is collecting UPC 
labels from Best Choice. 

 

BIRTHDAY CARDS:  We are collecting 
NEW birthday cards for our veterans. 

 

POP CANS: We are collecting pop cans to 
recycle.  Please help by saving them and 
bringing them to ST. CATHERINE’S. 

 

POP TOPS:  We are collecting the tabs off 

of pop cans.  We continue to save these 

and turn them in.   

 

 

 

HEART TO HEART…………………….………...by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

Reverence for the Holy Eucharist, especially in our communal worship, is     
always of grave importance.  We can never forget or fail to recognize the real 
presence of Jesus Christ, Body, Blood, Soul, & Divinity in the Sacrament of the 
Eucharist.  There are many ways that we express this reverence, from genu-
flecting toward the Tabernacle as we enter and leave our pew (before and 
after Mass), a clear and audible AMEN in response to the priest speaking “The 
Body of Christ”, considering our thoughtful and prayerful reception in the hand 
or upon the tongue at Communion, returning to our pews for a few moments 
of silent thanksgiving immediately following our reception of the Host.  I’d like 
to address one point in particular about the sign of reverence just before our 
individual reception in the communion line.  Our bishop has encouraged each 
communicant to bow before presenting to receive the Host.  This is considered 
a communal act of reverence, much like saying AMEN.  Some parishioners 
have recently expressed a personal desire to receive communion while kneel-
ing.  This expression of reverence is a personal choice.  In sensitivity to this 
request and so as not to make kneeling on the floor difficult and disruptive to 
the flow of our communion line, a kneeler will be made available to the left of 
the priest (the left hand side of the altar).  Those wishing to use it should pro-
ceed in the normal communion line, making their way immediately to the 
kneeler at the regular time.  Those wishing not to use it should proceed as  
always.  Let me clearly state that a reverent reception can be made either way.  
I do ask that kneeling on the floor now that a kneeler is available be discontin-
ued.   

Please notice the beautiful PCCW bulletin board for Life featured in this month 
of January when we celebrate the March for Life and sadly commemorate the 
decision of Roe vs. Wade in our Supreme Court.  Many innocent lives have 
been lost in the wake of that sad day and many men and women alike have 
been physically and emotionally harmed.  Families, communities and our    
nation continue to pay the price.  The excellent information and available pam-
phlets provide the opportunity to further one’s awareness and deepen one’s 
prayer and witness in the defense of life.  Thank you to the Leadership Com-
mittee of our PCCW and their chair Maggie Kluthe for all the effort they put in 
to this project.   This Saturday marks the 49th anniversary of Roe vs. Wade.  I 
invite you to join with me and many Catholics around the United States in 
making this day a day of prayer and reparation.  Please consider offering some 
sort of sacrifice on that day.  Perhaps offer up a meal, make it a day of fasting, 
come a little early or stay a little late for Mass to pray for this intention.  May-
be give up eating out or dessert on that day.  Why not be creative and find 
some sort of sacrifice in honor of all the lives extinguished these past 49 years.  
Please remember that on Sunday morning at 10:15, there will be a blessing for 
all mothers who are carrying children at this time in the womb.  All are invited 
to come and be present for this blessing, especially our expectant mothers.   

Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,                                                                                                          
Fr. Scott 


